
VENN ARD COLLEGE 
UNIVERSITY PARK, IOWA 

Office of the Dean 
Merne A. Harris, Ph.D. 

Dr. Wilber T. Dayton 
Asbury Theological Seminary 
Wilmore, Kentucky 

Dear Dr . Dayton: 

Phone 673-8391 Area Code 515 

November 8, 1967 

I am enclosing applications which were received by me during the recent 
conference at Canton . As I explained to you, there, it has been our 
policy to Xerox a copy of the application and send the original on to 
Dr. Petticord for his committee to process . You will notice that dues 
have been paid in each of the four instances . 

We are busy getting our books. ready to send to you . We hope to have 
them in the mail sometime next week . 

These members would, of course, be entitled to receive the 1968 Journal. 
Dr . Wyse, as noted on the margin of his application received Vol . I and 
II at the convention. From his check you will notice that he assumed 
his membership entitled him to the two past volumes which in fact it 
did not . This only illustrates one of the problems you will encounter 
in the distribution of the Journal-that a few copies will have to be 
written off as lost each year . I think during the two years we have had 
the Journal our losses have not exceeded a dozen copies which I think 
is an acceptable percentage of loss. I would rather record the books 
as complimentary copies than to raise an issue over the matter . You 
may feel differently. 

Sincerely yours, 

~{}~ 
Merne A. Parris 
Vice President- Dean 
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